

May 8, 2012

Mr. Jeffrey S. Prough President and CEO Critical Signal Technologies Inc. 22600 Haggerty Road Farmington Hills, MI 48335

Dear Mr. Prough:

Please accept my sincere congratulations to you and your company for being named one of the 2012 "Michigan 50 Companies to Watch" during the Michigan Celebrates Small Business event.

I am delighted and proud that Critical Signal is among the 42,000 small businesses that form the bedrock of our county's strong economy.

Oakland County would not be able to sustain its claim as a world economic leader without the efforts of entrepreneurs like you who add so much to our economy and our quality of life.

Congratulations again and continued success. I'll be watching.

Sincerely,

L. Brooks Patterson

Oakland County Executive